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The Race is on!  (Hebrews 12:1-2) 

“Therefore, since we are surrounded by such a great cloud of 
witnesses, let us throw off everything that hinders and the 
sin that so easily entangles. And let us run with persever-
ance the race marked out for us, fixing our eyes on Jesus, the 
pioneer and perfecter of faith. For the joy set before him he 
endured the cross, scorning its shame, and sat down at the 
right hand of the throne of God.” 

Even if you are not an avid fol-
lower of sports, chances are you found yourself 
drawn to the Olympic Games. Few have not at least 
watched the opening ceremony, and I am sure eve-
ryone will have their own take on it. Every host na-
tion tries to outdo the previous hosts, and seemingly 
with no expense spared, strive hard to showcase 
their country. The Paris opening with the Seine Riv-

er boat parade and the Eiffel Tower certainly ensured the games would have a 
distinctly French flavour, and left the global community waiting with great ea-
gerness for the commencement, and to see how their team would perform in 
this unique country. 
The games have been exciting, and we can be justly proud of all our athletes. 
They put years of time, work, effort, dedication, determination and perspira-
tion into competing on behalf of their nation. I think especially of Hervey Bay 
Triathlete Matthew Hauser who started competing in triathlons when he was 
still a young lad attending the Hervey Bay UC. Go Matt!  (Finished 7th a great 
achievement) 
I often find the ‘pregnant pause’ at the start of each race almost unbearable to 
watch. Whether they are runners, rowers, cyclists or swimmers, , there is that 
moment when they are lined up,     (Cont. next page) 

Graham’s Reflection 

https://www.facebook.com/MaryBurnettPres/
http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au/
https://ucaqld.com.au/


 the starter’s pistol is primed, and the competitors faces have almost glazed-over, and muscles are 
taut as they prepare to leap into action. They have been preparing for this exact moment, and have 
mentally put everything else aside so they can focus on a good start and the race that lies before 
them. The writer of the Epistle to the Hebrews (traditionally thought to be the Apostle Paul) challeng-
es us as Christians, and collectively as the Church, to have the same mind and determination. Now 
there’s a challenge! 

God is calling us as a Presbytery, worship communities and individuals to focus completely on the 
goals that God has set for us; to not look back other than to cast aside anything from our past that 
would weigh us down or hinder us from running with endurance the race that lies before us.  

Are we primed and ready?   

Do we even know what lane we are running in?   

Are our eyes fixed on Jesus so that we will endure and not yield to the temptation of dropping out 
when the going gets tough?  

Are we ready to let go of the weighty, unnecessary parts of who we have been, to navigate the new 
path marked out before us? 

I pray that Jesus the pioneer and perfector of our faith will encourage and sustain us, and eventually 
rejoice with us along with the Saints when we cross the finish line and win the prize, which is of God’s 
heavenly calling in Christ Jesus (Philippians 3:14) 
         

      God bless, Pastor Graham Huth 
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Presbytery Postal Address 

Mary Burnett Presbytery 

PO Box 1635 

Sunshine Plaza 

4558 

Presbytery Office 

Maroochydore Uniting 

Church 

6 Millwell Rd 

Maroochydore 

Mon - Thurs* 9am - 3.30pm 



All ministry agents are required to have a Professional Supervisor. 

Professional Supervision Covenant forms are available on the Presbytery website.  
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August 

06 Standing Committee & PRC  

10 Induction Catherine Soloman Presmin  

South Morton 

20 MC3 

21 PSI 

22 Placements 

Mary Burnett Online Services 

 

  

Blackall Range - Website  Buderim - YouTube  

Bundaberg - YouTube  Caloundra - Facebook 

Cooroy/Pomona - Facebook  

Gympie Uniting Church - YouTube 

Hervey Bay - YouTube  Kawana Waters - Facebook 

Nambour - YouTube  

Apologies if I’ve missed anyone. 

Presbytery Meeting Dates 2024  

November 8 - 10 Camp Pialba Live in  
Corinthians 12  

For just as the body is one and has many 

members, and all the members of the body, 

though many, are one body, so it is with 

Christ.  

Standing Committee 

and PRC 

2024 Meetings 

Submissions accepted for con-

sideration up to 1 week before 

meeting. 

Face 2 Face Zoom 

 6 Aug  11 Sept 

 10 Oct  13 Nov  

 5 Dec   

Graham’s Diary 
 

 

 

 

https://www.maryburnettpres.org.au/professional-supervision/
https://ourcommonlife.org.au/e-broadcasts/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAHPiVRIBFV8WF80V1f4TEQ
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=bundaberg+uniting+church+youtube
https://www.facebook.com/CaloundraUC/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/237387290643731/
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=gympie+regional+uniting+church
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-8SDHBP6DjSVjFYa9aBJZAC:/Users/Linda/Documents/Aboriginal%20Native%20Title
https://www.facebook.com/Kawana-Waters-Uniting-Church-306769759358041/C:/Users/Linda/Documents/Aboriginal%20Native%20Title
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYp7qEEXE5_IxxNL8eddehQ


Page 4  Mary Burnett  Presbytery  

Presbytery committees members 

Thank you to all who have stepped into Presbytery roles to serve on our 

committees.  

We welcome:  

Presmin: Graham Huth  

Chairperson: Russell Morris 

Secretary: Naomi Cavalli 

Treasurer: Johan Frank 

Admin: Kylie Aalbers 

Mission Engagement Officer: Phil Smith 

Property Committee: Wendy Jensen, Kylie Aalbers 

Standing Committee: Stuart Bosch; Elizabeth Nolan, David Ellis, MEO, Presmin, Pres Chair, Pres 

Secretary; Pres Treasurer, Property Committee, Pres Admin 

Pastoral Relations Committee: Stuart Bosch, David Ellis, Elizabeth Nolan, Neil Storey, Margaret Gilbert, 

Wendy Jensen, Presmin, Pres Chair, Pres Secretary, Pres Admin 

I urge that petitions, 
prayers, intercessions, 
and thanksgiving be 

offered for all those in 
authority, so that we may 

lead tranquil and quiet 
lives in all godliness and 

dignity.  

2024 Zone Rally for the Adult Fellowships 

Date Claimer Adult Fellowships' Gathering, Monday, 16 Septem-

ber, 10 am at Tewantin Uniting Church, cnr Poinciana Avenue 

and Werin Street 

It is expected to follow the usual format of morning tea provided upon ar-

rival followed by the planned program for the day.  All participants are in-

vited to bring their own lunch, to stay and eat it together - so the fellow-

ship continues. Tewantin will host the Zone Rally in 2024. For further in-

formation, please contact Neil Sims.  

Neil Sims - neilsims567@gmail.com 

Noosa Coastal UC 

Prayer - Conversation with God 
If you would like to know more about our retreat days, but 
have not been able to commit to a whole day, Heather and 
Bruce Johnson are offering a half day experience on Satur-
day August 10 at their home 19 Attunga Court, Witta. 
They invite you to join them at 9.00am for worship, fol-
lowed by an explanation about why and how they do what 
they do. After morning tea you will have some time for 
your own conversation with God. The morning will con-
clude at 11.30am.  
 
If you are interested and would like more information 
please email on b_hjohnson@me.com or phone on 
0407180864. 

https://biblehub.com/greek/3956.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/3588.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1722.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/5247.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2443.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1236.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1236.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2263.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2532.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2272.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/979.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1722.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/3956.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2150.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2532.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/4587.htm
mailto:b_hjohnson@me.com
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Maryborough UC  

Have 2 musical events coming up.  

   The first on Sunday 18th August, 

9am, is a special hymn service of 

thanksgiving & renewal featuring the 

Melville Organ, and Maryborough Brass. 

(no need to book) 

  The 2nd on Tuesday 3rd September, 

6pm, The Australian Romantic and Clas-

sical Orchestra. ‘The Sunrise’ tour. 

Featuring pieces from Haydn, Mozart, 

Beethoven and Crusell. They will have 

special guests the Maryborough State 

High School String Orchestra.  

To book go to arco.org.au 

https://www.arco.org.au/
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Blue Care Sunday - 18th August 

In 1953, the first Blue Nurse travelled 

by tram to tend to her patients in their 

own homes. And thanks to our generous 

community, BlueCare has been there for 

Queensland ever since.  

The need for in-home care, aged care and 

disability services has never been greater. 

Your kind gift today will help continue the 

legacy of care, service and companionship 

that empowers Queenslanders to live life 

their way. 

 

A new chapter for the Uniting Church in Australia 
Rev Charissa Suli has been installed as the Uniting Church in Australia's 17th President at St 

Stephen’s Uniting Church in Sydney. Hundreds gathered to celebrate her as the youngest to lead 

the church nationally.  

The vibrant service featured music and prayers reflecting the church's rich culture. Rev Suli 

spoke of unity and love in her address, highlighting Christ’s inclusive love across boundaries.  

The ceremony included symbolic gestures and blessings from church leaders, marking a new 

chapter for the church under her leadership.  

God bless Rev Suli!  

See the Service in photos and read more on the Assembly website!      (source Uniting News 16/7/24) 

https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-tdjjudo-utuiyhtkku-v/


Pa  Mary Burnett  Presbytery   

The demand for support at our Relief Hubs continues to grow as more people- in-

cluding families with children - seek our services.  

These families face the heart-wrenching choice between putting food on the table 

or facing homelessness.  

No child should bear the burden of knowing their parent is going hungry to feed 

them. 

  

A donation of $50 can provide a food hamper for a family in need. 

 

   (Source Morton Rivers newsletter 13/06/2024) Yes, I will donate a food 

Retired Ministers Lunch 

Monday 12th August between 10.30 and 2pm, retired clergy/ministry 

agents and spouses are invited to come to Glasshouse country Uniting 

Church, 29 Twin Peaks Drive, Beerwah (off Steve Irwin Way just south of 

the Roys Rd intersection into Beerwah).  

Please bring along your own lunch and we’ll have tea/coffee/sugar and 

milk. We thought we could discuss the outcomes of Assembly and any 

concerns we have as a Presbytery group about our church going forward.  

Hosts: Revs Trevor and Lynne Gibson, John and Marie Woodley, and Eliza-

beth Nolan.  

Please contact Elizabeth 0448 358 774 or Trevor and Lynne 0401 783 621 

for more information and RSVP  

https://fundraise.wmq.org.au/event/emergency-relief
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Let me know what your congregation is 

up to - admin@maryburnettpres.org.au  

Caloundra UC 
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What a great day at our Annual UnitingWorld Sunday 
and Mission Lunch on 21 July! 
It was all a bit different this year – service in the Chapel 
and then lunch in the Auditorium at Unity College. It 
worked so well thanks to the teams of willing workers – 
a fantastic effort! 
Pastor Steven & Mardi Lumsden of UnitingWorld led us 
through the liturgy prepared for UnitingWorld Sunday 
and then we followed the sound of the Tongans singing 
to the Auditorium.  
 
Our food focus this year was on international dishes 
prepared by families in our congregation who come 
from different countries so it was very appropriate that Mardi’s input from Unit-
ingWorld reflected on this year’s Assembly and the strong international presence 
there. 
We were reminded of the breadth of UnitingWorld’s work and the growing multi-
cultural presence within our Uniting Church. The incoming President is Rev 
Charissa Suli, a  woman of Tongan heritage, who is the fourth woman and the 
youngest person ever to be appointed to this role.  
 
Our local Tongan friends, the Lolohea family,  added to the international flavour 
with their musical items and the people loved it and responded with extra gifts 
of money. The overall result was close to $1500 to go toward the work of Unit-
ingWorld.  
 
So our work goes on as we navigate the changes necessitated by our renova-
tions. 
There’ll be some changes in venues over the next couple of months, but Uniting 
Community Breakfast will still happen every Monday, Mainly Music every Friday, 
Messy Church on the 4th Saturday of the month, and Tea and Toast at Orange 
Sky Laundry every Friday.  
The changes in venue have not changed our mission focus –we are still engag-
ing in Worship, Witness and Service.  
 
Judy Morrison,  
Caloundra UC 

 

mailto:admin@maryburnettpres.org.au
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Dear Pastors and Chaplains,  

The Queensland Disaster Chaplaincy Network (QDCN) has been established in order to meet 

people in their time of need. When someone walks into an evacuation centre they are greet-

ed by Red Cross and Council, but they desperately also need to have their faith needs met. 

The good news is we have been invited into these spaces! An incredible opportunity for the 

church to be able to minister to those who's hearts are already open.  

QDCN is offering Disaster Chaplaincy Training to anyone who holds an ordination with their 

denomination or an accreditation with a chaplaincy organisation. This training is approved by 

councils and the state government and will give you the permission you need to be able to 

be deployed into evacuation and recovery centres. Additionally, councils are also calling on 

QDCN trained chaplains to attend crisis situations like the Russell Island House Fires, the 

Wieambilla Police Shooting, and the Stabbing of the women at Redbank Plains. This has 

been an incredible opportunity to minister to people who would never walk through the 

doors of our churches.  

We have a number of trainings still to be run throughout the rest of this year. I'd encourage 

every church to send at least one representative to be involved in this training as feedback 

has been even just the knowledge of how disasters are coordinated has been valuable! 

Please feel free to forward this email to anyone who fits the eligibility criteria and of whom 

would be interested in the training. People can register there attendance via the links below.  

Sunshine Coast - 8th & 9th Aug - https://www.trybooking.com/CQCKK 

Other locations, Longreach 18/19th Sep, Ipswich 24/25th Oct, Redlands 31st Oct/1st Nov 

Please contact Angie Herranz for the details if those dates and/or locations suit you better. 

Angie Herranz,  

QDCN Chair, chair@qdcn.org.au | www.qdcn.org.au             (source Email from Connect 100) 

THANK YOU FROM MUNDUBBERA OP SHOP 

We have again received donations from the wider Presbytery for sales through 

the Op Shop.   Each year itinerant workers arrive from overseas to work in the 

orchards in the district needing clothes suitable for our changing climate as well 

as blankets/bedding/towels. 

We are very grateful for the donations we receive each year and the fellowship 

enjoyed with those who organise and deliver the donations.  These sales support 

the whole Central Burnett Parish during these “trying” times. 

So once again OUR SINCERE THANKS to you all 

Mundubbera Uniting Church Congregation and volunteers. 

https://www.trybooking.com/CQCKK
mailto:chair@qdcn.org.au
http://www.qdcn.org.au/
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Please pray for our chaplains 

 Mrs Wendy Keeble (Kingaroy) 

 Rev Anna Ashby (Buderim) 

 Ps Theo Masselos (Buderim) 

 Pastor Peter Pearson (Bundaberg) 

 Rev James Stevenson (Buderim) 

 Rev Keren Seto (St Stephens Hervey 

Bay) 

 Ps Merisa Holland 

(Caloundra) 

 Rev Craig Allan (Hervey 

Bay) 

 Ps Jim Hall (Bli Bli/Gympie) 

Smile  

Two windmills are standing on a wind 

farm. One asks, ‘What’s your favorite kind 

of music?  

 

The other replies, ‘I’m a big metal fan’  

Last week I took a short trip to Melbourne and recalled my first 

visit there in July 1974. As we landed from Brisbane, the pilot 

announced the temperature was only 3C. The following week 

was overcast, cold and rainy continually. The low grey clouds 

and fog seemed to oppress and depress us as we shivered in an 

old wooden church camp site on the Mornington Peninsula at a 

challenging national conference. At its conclusion, I had to fly 

alone to Switzerland for another international conference and I 

was only 23. 

Because of further complications such as the handle breaking 

off my suitcase, I dreaded take-off through the low grey clouds into an unknown world far 

from Australia. We seemed to disappear into a white-grey fog for a few minutes but then 

emerged into a gorgeous blue sky with a brilliant sun shining so brightly on the top of the 

clouds I needed sunglasses against the glare. It was such a contrast to my environment 

just a few minutes earlier. 

The scientific fact that beyond the clouds surrounding the earth, the sun always shines in 

our universe became real for me at that moment. The deeper theological truth that beyond 

the lies, violence and injustice of humans around us, God still loves and cares about hu-

manity also became real for me and brought courage and comfort. 

Flying above the clouds is always a thrill and magnificent experience for me now. I hope 
that you, too, can experience the joy and freedom of God’s love and care despite the trials 
of this current world situation. May you be able to leave behind the sadness or suffering for 
a short time and remember God’s love as you turn to focus on God’s eternal goodness and 
promises for you. May you know today God’s peace. 

Rev Dr Elizabeth Nolan 
Glasshouse Country UC 



Bible Fun Trivia! 
1. How many books are in the New Testament 

2. Who recognised Jesus as the Messiah when he was presented 

at the Temple as a baby 

3. Who asked Pilate for Jesus’ body after the cru-

cifixion? 

4. Who was the first person to come upon the in-

jured man in the parable of the good Samaritan?

  

Please submit your congrega-

tions’ activities to:  

 
admin@maryburnettpres.org.au  

 

What is happening in your church? 

Let me know & I can celebrate it in 

the  Presbytery Newsletter?  

 

 Events 

 Book or Film Reviews 

 Relevant interesting items 

 Photo’s 

 

Ministry Agent Face2Face Child Safe Training  

With Sue Mulcahy 

 

Friday 8th November - Hervey Bay UC Time TBC 

 

Please RSVP to Kylie to ensure Sue has enough course 

materials.  
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Nambour Uniting Church 

It is 80 years on 

28th July since Pilot/

Officer Jim Hocking 

paid the supreme 

sacrifice.  He and his 

crew were on a final 

exercise in a Ster-

ling bomber 

(nicknamed the Fly-

ing Coffin) when 2 

engines caught fire.  After ordering his crew to bail 

out, he flew the plane away from the town of 

March in Cambridgeshire, but crashed in a field 

nearby.  He was 22 years old. 

His name is on our Honour Board and the Air-force 

Stained Glass window in the church given by his 

family in his honour. 

Daphne Heaton  

1. 27 

2. Simeon 

3. Joseph of Arimathea 

4. A priest 



Farewell Orrell and Christine 

On Sunday 2nd June, Uniting 4570 (Gympie Regional) said 
farewell to Rev Orrell and Christine Battersby. It was a moving 
service, led by Orrell and the church band. It was obvious that 
Orrell and Christine are much loved and will be missed very 
much by the congregation. The formal closure of ministry ser-
vice was conducted by Rev Russell Morris and was followed by 
a fabulous morning tea. Presbytery wish them both well for the 
future.  
Kylie Aalbers 
Mary Burnett Presbytery 
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Hymn Books 

Caloundra UC has some Hymn books to give away if anyone can use them.  

Australian Hymn book  - large print words only – hymns 1-577 printed in 1977 x 9 
copies 
Australian hymn book – music x 2 
Methodist hymn book  - large with music  x 1 
TIS – large print words only x 2 
TIS - music books x 2 
Uniting in Worship books x 4 

If you’re interested, please contact Christine at Christine@iinet.net.au or 0438 230 

351   

Christine Henderson 

Caloundra UC 
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If you know any of the history of Howard Uniting Church, or have any memorabilia, 

please email the secretary of Hervey Bay UC - Louise E: Secretarycc@hbuc.org.au  
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2024 Retreat days  
Your Journey - 7 Sept, 30 Nov 

 

There will be times of sharing in a group as well as significant periods when you can spend 

time in personal conversation with God. Bruce will offer some input and resources and 

Heather will provide morning tea, lunch and afternoon tea. While there is no requirement to 

pay, for those who want to contribute to the costs, we suggest $60. If you are interested 

please email them on b_hjohnson@me.com. They will send you further information and in-

structions how to find their home.  

 

mailto:b_hjohnson@me.com
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s love knows 

From September 1 to October 

4, Christians around the world 

celebrate Season of Creation.  

The theme for Season of Crea-

tion this year is "To hope and 

act with creation" and the 

symbol "The first fruits of 

hope", inspired by Romans 

8:19-25.   

A celebration guide, with ideas 

for congregations to mark the 

season and a sample ecumen-

ical prayer service, are now 

available on the Season of 

Creation website  

https://seasonofcreation.org/  

 

Upload your creations on with 

this link fb.com/qcenvnet or 

email to admin@qct.org.au 

 

https://clickau.actmkt.com/s/055-fe1f850b-82d4-4f68-83dd-dad95afd7fac?enr=naahiaduabyaa4yahiac6abpabzqaziameahgadpabxaa3yamyaggadsabsqayiaoqagsadpabxaalqan4aheadhaaxqa7aaomagkaddabzaaziaoqagcadsab4qaqaanuagcadsab4qayqaouaheadoabsqa5aaoqahaadsabsqa4yafyag6adsa
fb.com/qcenvnet
mailto:admin@qct.org.au
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s love knows 

‘Imagining Possibilities: Shaping an inclusive Queensland’ 

2024 Queensland Disability Conference - Friday August 16   

Queenslanders with Disability Network (QDN), in partnership with the Department of Child 
Safety, Seniors and Disability Services, is hosting the 2024 Queensland Disability Confer-
ence. Event highlights will include discussions on upcoming disability reforms, accessibility, 
health, education, research and the Brisbane 2032 Olympic and Paralympic Games. 

You are invited to attend the conference online to hear from both the keynote panel and ple-
nary session speakers. You will also be able to participate in the breakout rooms for online 
group discussions if you choose.  

 
Friday August 16,  9:30am – 4:30pm   

Registration closing date is Monday August 12 .  

Please register to attend the Queensland Disability Conference 2024 here  

(source Uniting News 30/7/24) 

UCAN Conversations for Change: From Awareness to Climate Action! 

What’s the best way to get people involved in climate action? It all starts with a simple conver-
sation. Find out the best way to impactfully speak to people in your lives about climate change 
at the Uniting Climate Action Network’s interactive workshop. 
This training will explore ways to have effective one-on-one conversations about climate action 
for creation with your friends, families, and colleagues. 

• When: Thu 1 Aug 7:00 pm - 8:30 pm 

• Where: Online via Zoom 

Register here 
For more information 

email: sustainability@ucaqld.com.au    

 (source Uniting News 30/7/24) 

https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-tdjuujtt-utuiyhtkku-c/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-tdjuujtt-utuiyhtkku-g/
mailto:sustainability@ucaqld.com.au


Uniting World 
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Fight poverty through education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UnitingWorld is fundraising to support the life-changing work of our church 

partner, the Church of North India, Diocese of Durgapur.  

Right now is a powerful time to give, because all donations to this appeal will 

be combined with Australian Government funding to go up to six times further.  

Help fight poverty through education and create justice for generations!  

(source National Update 19/06/24) 

If you are interested in hosting a Uniting World service, please 

contact Don and Sylvia Wright on 0498 264 254 or 0498 264 

255.  

Sylvia Wright 

https://church.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b3444ce36d66f548255e97b0&id=c9142631db&e=3d3b535355


Prayer 

Gracious God, 

You've shown us what is good: to act justly, love mercy, and walk humbly with you. 

Grant us wisdom and strength to live out these principles. 

Help us act justly, standing for fairness even when it's hard. May we bring your jus-

tice to a world often self-seeking. 

Teach us to love mercy, seeing needs and responding with kindness. Grant us 

hearts of compassion and forgiveness. 

Guide us to walk humbly, free from pride, acknowledging our need for you. Let our 

lives reflect your love. 

Empower us by your Spirit to live faithfully. May our lives testify to your grace and 

honour you in all we do. 

In Jesus' name, we pray, 

    Amen.   (source Uniting News 2/7/24) 

Presbytery Report 

Our Presbytery meeting at Gayndah on the 20th July was very well attended with many peo-

ple choosing to drive out the day before and stay overnight.  

It was great to have Graham back with us after his illness. Our Moderator Rev Bruce Moore 

joined us to share with us the Synod office strategy and he also gave us an assembly report. 

We had Bethany Masters join us online to discuss Synod’s new complaints resolution pro-

cess, before taking a vote to formally adopt the proposal. This will hopefully streamline the 

process and reduce the time to resolve complaints.  

We then had the usual reports and questions arising from those, and Mr Johan Frank was 

reappointed as treasurer for another year.  

The PRC report noted that Graham is working at 80%FTE while he continues his recovery, 

along with the retirement of Rev Schalk Pienaar and the conclusions of Rev Orrell Battersby 

and Ps Susan Cameron.  

Don and Sylvia Wright joined us to share what they have been doing for Uniting World - tak-

ing UW services - see page 18 of this newsletter for more information! 

Central Burnett provided a lovely lunch of Soup, Quiche & Sandwiches and a fabulous morn-

ing tea, along with some beautiful citrus fruits grown by members.  

Kylie Aalbers  
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2024 PRESBYTERY  MEETINGS Start time: 

9.00am  

 8 - 10 November - Camp Pialba 

Business meeting Saturday 9am 

 

2024 STANDING COMMITTEE, COMBINED & 

PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING 

 6 August 

 10 October 

 5 December 

Start time: 9.30am 

Submissions accepted for consideration up to 1 week 

before meeting. 

 

 

SAFE MINISTRY TRAINING (Ministry Agents) 

Ministry Agents – Module 1 online,  

Module 2 & 3 face to face, every year. 

8th November - Ministers Hervey Bay - Time TBC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
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   MARY BURNETT PRESBYTERY  
 

WHO ARE WE?  

The Presbytery, as a Council of delegates from congregations and agencies, are disciples witnessing 

the love and transformation of Jesus in order to better serve our ministry agents, congregations and 

other places of ministry within its bounds. 

www.maryburnettpres.

org.au  
Are your details on our  

website correct?  

Please email changes to admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

SAFE MINISTRY WITH CHILDREN TRAINING 

 

CODE OF ETHICS  TRAINING 

  

MINISTERS RETREAT 

  

INDUCTIONS, COMMISSIONINGS, SERVICES OF 

CONCLUSION 

  

FINANCE, INVESTMENT & PROPERTY (FIP) 

MEETINGS 

 26 July 

 

RETIRED REVS 

 12 August - Glasshouse Country 10.30am- 2pm 

 

SYNOD 

 16—20 May 2025 

ASSEMBLY 

 July 2027 

Acts 20:35:  

In everything I did, I showed you that by this kind of 

hard work we must help the weak, remembering the 

words the Lord Jesus himself said: ‘It is more blessed 

to give than to receive.’ 

For God has great Plans for you! 

http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au
http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au


PS Graham Huth (Presbytery Minister)  

presmin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

0456 556 528 

 

Mrs Naomi Cavalli (Secretary) 

secretary@maryburnettpres.org.au 

0401 161 165 

 
 

Rev Russell Morris (Chairperson) 

russellm@tpg.com.au 

M: 0488 269 939 

 

Kylie Aalbers (Admin Officer) 

admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

0417 509 433 

 
 

Johan Frank (Treasurer)  

johan.frank6@gmail.com 

0478 888 727 

 

Property Committee 

Wendy Jensen - jensenlw@bigpond.com 

Kylie Aalbers - admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

 
 

Sue Mulcahy (Safe People, Safe Environment) 

sue@qmp.net.au  

0403 052 123  

 
Ps Phil Smith (Mission Engagement Officer)  

mission@maryburnettpres.org.au - 0414 823 

125 

 
Rev Dr Elizabeth Nolan  

Professional Supervision coordinator 

Period of Discernment Coordinator 

CEM coordinator 

enolan1@outlook.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STANDING COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 

Ps Graham Huth 

Rev Stuart Bosch  

Pastor Phil Smith 

Mrs Naomi Cavalli (Secretary) 

Rev David Ellis 

Rev Dr Elizabeth Nolan 

Rev Russell Morris (Presbytery Chair) 

Johan Frank (Presbytery Treasurer) 

Mrs Wendy Jensen (Property) 

Mrs Kylie Aalbers (Admin, Property) 

 

PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE MEM-

BERS: 

Ps Graham Huth 

Rev Stuart Bosch 

Rev Russell Morris (Presbytery Chair) 

Mrs Naomi Cavalli (Presbytery Secretary) 

Rev David Ellis 

Rev Dr Elizabeth Nolan 

Rev Neil Storey 

Mrs Margaret Gilbert 

Mrs Wendy Jensen (Property) 

Mrs Kylie Aalbers (Admin, Property) 

 

Presbytery Contacts 

Page 21  Mary Burnett  Presbytery  

WORK DAYS 

Grahams day off varies, according to his schedule. Please leave him a message if no answer, and 

he’ll get back to you when he’s able.  

Phil’s day off is Saturday. Whilst Phil may check messages and respond to urgent requests, please 

leave non-urgent matters for work days. Thank you.  

Copyright ©2015 HarperCollins Christian Pub-

God’s love knows 

no bounds 


